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	Subject:
	Workshop to Allow the State Fire Marshall’s Bureau of Fire Standards and Training to Review & Discuss Standards/Requirements for Firefighters in the State of Florida


Statement of Issue:
This workshop is intended to allow the State Fire Marshall’s Bureau of Fire Standards and Training to review and discuss the standards and requirements for Firefighters in the State of Florida.

Background:
Wakulla County has relied upon its Volunteer Fire Departments (VFD’s) and Firefighters for many years.  Recently Wakulla County has added paid Firefighters to the County’s fire suppression system. The State of Florida establishes the requirements for training and safety of fire suppression personnel.  The training and standards that are currently required for Volunteer Firefighter Certification have been reported by the volunteer community to be at nearly unattainable levels.  Subsequently, these training standards have increased to a point where many Wakulla residents who are otherwise willing to become Volunteer Firefighters are overwhelmed by the time commitment required.  
Previously, the County has not allowed “grandfathering”, therefore even the most experienced Volunteer Firefighters must take the additional coursework and gain certification prior to being permitted to perform certain fire suppression activities. The VFD’s continue to be an important resource as part of the County’s firefighting capabilities; thus a clear understanding of our obligations in keeping our Firefighters, Volunteer and Career alike, compliant, safe, and healthy is critical to the security of the County’s citizens and visitors.

At the January 11, 2010 Board Meeting, the Board directed staff to schedule a Workshop to allow the State Fire Marshall’s Bureau of Fire Standards and Training to review and discuss standards/requirements for firefighters in the State of Florida.

Analysis:

As Wakulla County continues to grow, more firefighting capacity will be needed.  State requirements now mandate that our Volunteer Firefighters obtain 240 hours of training in order to be licensed by the State as a Firefighter 1, which represents the Volunteer level Firefighter.  The Career Firefighters are required to be educated beyond the Firefighter 1 level and become licensed as a Firefighter 2.  Both licenses are issued by the State Fire Marshalls’ Bureau of Fire Standards and Training.  
Recently, the Board has approved to apply for a grant that may provide 2 years of an additional 2 career Firefighters 24/7.  This workshop is intended to allow representatives to present from out of our area to bring their resources to Wakulla County.

Attachments:

1. 
Training Requirements for Volunteer Firefighters Under 4A-62, June 24, 2003

